NOTES

TO: Honorable o and City Council Members
FROM: Ann E. Walt)\City Manager
DATE: August 1, 2018

SUBJECT: Materials for Your Information

Please find attached the following materials for your information:

1. A flyer for the Third Annual Cops and Barbers Back to School event on August 22, 2018
from 3:00 PM-6:00 PM

2. A memo from Mark Holtzman, Chief of Police, regarding Community Outreach Report

3, A memo from Gary Fenton, Ditector of Recreation and Parks, regarding the Town
Common boat dock and parking lot design
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POLICE DEPARTMENT

Free Haircut & Backpack
Give-Away Event®

August 22 - 3:00 PM-6:00 PM

*While Supplies Last. Drop Off Donations At These Participating Locations:

Kampus Kutz + 3004 E10th St  Young Vision Barbershop * 1114 Evans St
Rodney’s Barbershop ¢ 206 W 14th St  Another Level Barbershop ° 106 E 5th St
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Memorandum

To: Ann Wall, City Manager

From: Mark Holtzman, Chief of Police F{f{,
Date: August 1, 2018

Subject: Community Outreach Report

In an effort to provide regular updates on activities of the Greenville Police Department (GPD), the
Community Outreach Division will prepare a summary report twice a month highlighting the many ways
GPD is reaching the community. The first report is attached for your review. We anticipate providing
summary reports around the 1% and 15" of each month.

Attachment

asa

cc: Captain Ken Laws
Sgt. Dale Mills

GPD Mission Statement
The Greenville Police Department exists to enhance public safety and quality of life, in
partnership with ALL people in OUR community, by preventing crime with honor and integrity.
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Memorandum

To: Sgt. Dale Mills, Community Outreach Division
From: Devinder Culver, Community Projects Coordinator
Date: July 26, 2018

Subject: Community Qutreach Report —July 15, 2018 to July 31, 2018

We continue to further our strategic goals to build trust and legitimacy by interacting, collaborating and
promoting good citizenship within our jurisdictions to improve community police relations and ultimately to
reduce crime. Please find below a “Spotlight” feature and highlights of our community interactions.

Spotlight on Kindness and Professionalism:  On July 22, 2018 Officer Chad Bowen responded to a call
involving one of our citizens who thought that there were people trespassing in the backyard. Officer Bowen
checked the yard but found no evidence of intruders. After talking with friends and neighbors it soon became
apparent that the citizen was imagining the intrusions and was possibly suffering from Parkinson’s.

The neighbors on the scene described Officer Chad Bowen'’s actions as he
completed his assignment as:

“...warm, personable, friendly, caring, understanding, respectful and
professional and extremely knowledgeable. He was just beyond impressive
at how kindly he handled the situation... He was not rushed and was soft
spoken the entire time. His demeanor was calming.”

This archival picture shows Officer Bowen doing what he loves to do -
interacting with our citizens.

Highlights

¢ Adopt-A-School Program — Officer Felix Monterrosa who is assigned to The Oakwood School
received “rave reviews” from Ms Kelly Robhins, Admissions Director for the relationships built
with students and faculty. Officer Monterrosa provided input to the school’s crisis response plan
and provided insights when concerns were raised about school shootings.

¢ Lip Sync Battle - Officers participated in the nationwide Law Enforcement Lip Sync Battle. The
video, which was filmed and edited by City of Greenville videographer Kelvin Thomas, has been
viewed more than 150,000 times online and has received a great response from the community.
Check it out here: https://vimeo.com/279869432 . Officer Nock has turned into quite the
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celebrity since his appearance in our Lip Sync Battle video. A little girl recognized him from the
video and it made her day when he took a photograph with her at the Umbrella Market.

Greenville Police Department (GPD) Promotions - Four officers were promoted to sergeant and
lieutenant positions. Congratulations to Sgt. Keith Garner, Sgt. Chris Burack, Sgt. Richie Williams
and Lt. Scott Stanton. Sgt. Garner, Sgt. Burack and Lt. Stanton will be working in our patrol
division, while Sgt. Williams will continue working in our community outreach division.

GPD’s K9 for a Day Program — The partnership with GPD and the Humane Society of Eastern
Carolina, continues to be a success. All of the animals featured in ride-alongs to date have been
adopted. Our latest K9 for a Day, Si, a 9-week old German Shepherd/Lab mix, was adopted by
Sgt. Glen Webb. Si, now “Deacon,” is settling in nicely in his new home.

Neighborhood Officers — Officers Paladino, Gillen, Blackmon and Greene stopped by the Dream
Park to unwind with some awesome kids. See picture taken by City photographer Aaron Hines.

Lemonade Stand - Danyetta Sneed “caught” Officer Carnevale and Officer Bowen in an act of
kindness. The officers stopped by her daughter, Santana’s lemonade stand last week. Danyetta
told us Santana was “stoked” to see them. Santana raised $261 dollars for the Lupus Foundation
of America, American Diabetes Association and the American Cancer Society.

Upcoming Events

August 4, 2018 — “West Greenville Community Unity Block Party” from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. - We
are partnering with the West Greenville Health Council which is a citizen led group with the mission to
increase the quality of life in the West Greenville neighborhoods by addressing crime, health and
police community relations.

August 7, 2018 — “National Night Out” from 6:00 -8:00 p.m. in 5 locations as follows: Uptown: 5th
Street Plaza; East Zone: Jaycee Park; South Zone: Boyd Lee Park; West Zone: Dream Park and in the
North West: Barnes Ebron-Taft Building. Neighborhoods in the same policing zone will congregate in
one centralized location with free food, bounce houses, firetrucks, police vehicle displays, and more.
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Find yourself in good company®

To: Ann Wall, City Manager
From: Gary Fenton, Director of Recreation and Parks%(
Date: July 25, 2018

Re: Town Common Development — Boat Dock and Parking Lot Design

As current construction projects near completion, Recreation and Parks continues to plan for future
development at Town Common. Currently we are in the planning phase for a public/private development
on a piece of property located on the Northeast end of the park. We are also in the planning stage for a
boat dock and much needed parking improvements. As such, City staff met with The East Group in late
June to discuss the project scope and request a proposal for on-call engineering services.

The East Group and the City have agreed upon the project scope and deliverables, and are currently in
contract negotiations for 30% construction documents associated with writing a public/ private
development RFP, and professional engineering services required for parking lot realignment, boat dock
design, and no-rise certification.

The City anticipates having an executed contract in early August and issuing a notice to proceed. Please
let me know if you have any questions.

cc: Michael Cowin, Assistant City Manager



	August 1, 2018 Notes to Council
	Cops and Barbers Event Flyer
	Greenville Police Department Community Outreach Report
	Town Common Development Update

